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MONTHLY REPORT—February 2020 

Many thanks to the Lord that we are able to continue to bring the gospel to more 

than 1.4 billion Chinese people of the world. We pray the work of the Chinese 

Bible School will be able to touch those who have never heard the gospel and 

those who were taught false doctrine.  

We have completed another three manuscripts of The Story of Jesus lessons 46-

48. They are under proofreading and review. These lessons include the activities 

from Tuesday to Thursday of the last week of Jesus’ life. Here are the highlights 

of these 3 lessons: the second coming of Jesus and judgement day, the last 

supper, the Lord’s Supper, and the farewell speech of the Lord. The video 

recording of lessons 41-48 are scheduled on the third week of March. These 8 

lessons cover the stories from Jesus’ triumphal entry into Jerusalem to the 

activities of the last supper with His disciples.  

To make a video lesson is a time consuming process. It involves preparing the 

manuscript, proofreading the manuscript, checking the Bible quotation 

accurateness in the manuscript, making onscreen graphics, video recording, 

editing the recorded video with onscreen graphics, and rendering the final video 

to an uploadable format. We appreciate Aubrie and Mat from World Video Bible 

School for their help in video recording and other technical support. We are 

thankful for sister Shelly in China who willingly takes the responsibility of 

checking the accurateness of the quoted Bible verses. I thank my wife Yolanda 

for tirelessly proofreading the manuscript and making precious comments.  

In order to speed up the production of video lessons, we have decided to contract 

out the onscreen graphics work to a brother in Malaysia. Brother Chin Yong is a 

professional graphic designer who has been helping us in the past months. We 

pray this joint effort will ease our load and allow me to have more time to prepare 

the lessons. We also pray that not only our supporters will continue to support 

this work but more people will become supporters.  

The novel Coronavirus outbreak has become a global issue. More than 90,000 

cases identified in the world causing +3000 deaths. It causes not only death but 

mental and emotional trauma. Many children in China suddenly became orphans. 

Many travelers to Wuhan City became homeless due to city lockouts and hotel 

closures. Some were quarantined and could only see their months old baby 

through a window. Some were locked in their apartments for a month and did not 

know when the plague would be over. Some planned to get married at 

Valentine’s but ended up confined in the hospital. James says, “Come now, you 

who say, ‘Today or tomorrow we will go into such and such a town and spend a 

year there and trade and make a profit’— yet you do not know what tomorrow 

will bring. What is your life? For you are a mist that appears for a little time and 

then vanishes.” (James 4:13-14) Life is short and uncertain. Let us do our best to 

spread the gospel to save souls from this sinful world.  


